 TILLAMOOK FIRE DISTRICT

9/13/2021
The regular board meeting for Tillamook Fire District was held on Monday, September 13, 2021, at 5:30 p.m. at the Tillamook Fire Station, 2310 Fourth Street, Tillamook, Oregon. 

Directors Present:
Brian Cameron, Vice-Chair 



Tim Hamburger, Chair



Allen Burris, Director



Casey Burden, Secretary/Treasurer (via video)



Leonard Ingles, Director

Staff Present:

Daron Bement, Fire Chief



Alan Christensen, BC




Rueben Descloux, FM
Guests:
Daryl Hamilton, Aaron Burris, Alex Burris, Terry Zuercher, Jason Sterling, David Helmricks, Brandon Abbot, Paul Edwards
Call to Order:  The regular board meeting was called to order by Board Chair Tim Hamburger. 
Tillamook Volunteer Firefighters Association: Assistant Chief Paul Edwards requested that the Board would look into a stipend increase for the volunteers. This request was made a couple of years ago. Chair Hamburger asked Chief Bement to put this on the next month’s agenda.
Non-Agenda Items: None.

Public Comment: None.
Minutes: A motion to approve the August 9, 2021, minutes was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Leonard Ingles. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.
Financial Statement / Correspondence:  The check transaction from Umpqua Bank and LGIP statement were forwarded along with the July and August financial statements.
A motion to accept the July 2021 financial statement was made by Brian Cameron and seconded by Leonard Ingles. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.
A motion to accept the August 2021 financial statement was made by Brian Cameron and seconded by Casey Burden. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.

A motion to pay the bills was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Brian Cameron. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.

Fire Chief Report: Chief Bement forwarded a copy of his report electronically and provided a brief overview. 

Chief Bement reported the district has paid expenses to date in the amount of $206,547. 

Our auditor has reached out to us to prepare documents for the upcoming audit. EF Recovery amounts received to date are approximately $37,470 with a little more than $69,000 pending. E17 has been experiencing DEF sensor issues, parts are backordered with an approximate 10 week waiting period. E12 is in the shop for a sheared head bolt. The TVFA has submitted a grant for new heart monitors for around $98,000. The District and the TVFA have discussed sharing costs for new E-Tools with an estimated $14,000 cost. The roof repairs have been made to both stations including the hose tower repairs. The last EMS drill was held virtually, and we are scheduled to resume drills in person this week. 
Chief read by title only, Resolution 2021-002, a resolution adopting the budget which will supersede the previous Resolution 2021-001.
A motion to adopt Resolution 2021-002 was made by Brian Cameron and seconded by Allen Burris. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.

Fire Marshal Report: FM Descloux had forwarded a copy of the FM report electronically. A brief overview of the report was provided for questions and answers at Leonard Ingles request.
Old Business: The board continues to review the Lexipol policies during workshop sessions with the latest being the volunteer uniform dress code. The policy in mention has been tabled for further discussion.
Chief Bement continued with his staff vehicle replacement proposal that he initiated two months ago. Chief has looked at Fleet pricing vs GM Financing with the later being cheapest. The total cost for the 2022 Tahoe with radios and equipment is estimated to be around $54,588. Chair Hamburger asked how much insurance would go up with the estimate of about $350 / year for a new staff vehicle. 
The board discussed options and ideas for apparatus purchasing. They would not like to have money come out of equipment reserve and recommended having EF Recovery funds dedicated to an equipment fund. Chief Bement indicated he has $30,000 budgeted in a miscellaneous fund. Chair Hamburger addressed the group indicating that the proposed plan is for all staff to have an issued fire department vehicle. The costs incurred include more than just insurance and maintenance. Chair Hamburger also reminded members that they have not discussed the potential need for paying staff for on call hours.
A motion to table the staff vehicle purchase and discussion until the next budget cycle was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Leonard Ingles. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.
New Business: Chair Tim Hamburger addressed OAR 333-019-1010 requiring mandatory vaccinations for fire fighters. Chief Bement received legal counsel correspondence regarding liability for members if fire fighters do not get vaccinated. Chief Bement recommends that all fire fighters receive the vaccine. The board recommended to follow legal counsel advice. Allen Burris asked if Chief Bement could look into the potential vaccination requirements for board members as administrators. FM Descloux reminded the board that there are currently two OHA waiver forms available with one for medical exemption and the other religious exemption. Aaron Burris recommended a thank you from the board to the volunteers who leave due to not vaccinating. Alan Christensen recommended that a plaque could be presented and a sincere thank you to members who have served and are leaving due to the vaccine mandate. Chief Bement addressed the board and audience, thanking all those in attendance for their service. Chair Hamburger appreciates the volunteer and respects their decisions.
Concerns of the Board: Brian Cameron thanked Assistant Chief Paul Edwards for bringing up the stipend increase discussion for future discussion.
Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:57 p.m. was made by Leonard Ingles and seconded by Allen Burris. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,



_____________________________








Board Chair Tim Hamburger
Rueben Descloux, Fire Marshal
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